
 

 
Wed (9/18) Soccer, grades 1-3, 3:35-4:30  
  Handbells, grades 5-8, 3;30-4:30 
 

Thu (9/19): Chapel  /  Pizza Day 
  Tae Kwon Do, 3:30-4:30 
 

Fri (9/20): Half Day Dismissal 11:45 
  Red Cross Blood Drive 2:00-6:45 
 

Sun (9/22): 9:00  Warm-up Choristers 
  9:30 Choristers Sing 
  9:30  Divine Service 
  11:00  Quarterly Congregational  
                        Meeting 
 

Mon (9/23):Chapel 
  Camp Copneconic Grades 6-8 
  Piano Group B, 3:30-4:15 
 

Tue (9/24): Library Day 
  Field Trip, Grades 2-4, 8:05-1:30 
  Camp Copneconic Grades 6-8 
  Subway Day; next week’s order due 
  Soccer, grades 4-8, 3:35-4:30 
 

This Week’s Volunteers— Thank You! 
 

Library: Tue. 9/24: Marisa MacLachlan 
  Wed. 9/25: Malachi Gallegos 

 

Subway: Tue. 9/24 Trish Mrozek 
 

Pizza Bakers: 
Thur 9/19: McClue, Moyer, Hoezee, Schleif 
 

Office: Wed. 9/18:  Karen Suit 
  Thu. 9/19:  Jen Kellaway 
 

HALF DAY of School—This Friday 
On half days, pickup begins at 11:45 a.m. for all 
students (except Pre-Kindergarten at 12 noon). 
Because we have a larger group, please make 
every effort to use the pickup line on half days. 
If you need to come in the building to pick up, 
as a courtesy to other families waiting patiently 
in line, please wait until the pickup line con-
cludes.  Thank You! 

 
Fun Run! 
The Fun Run is coming up soon! Keep collect-
ing those pledges from family and friends! 
Dates and times for the Fun Run for each grade 
are below. 
Monday, Sep 30 

 11 a.m.—Pre-Kindergarten in the Gym 

Tuesday, Oct 1 

 10 a.m.—Preschool in the Gym 

 11 a.m. —Kindergarten on the Playground 

 2:30 p.m. —1st-8th on the Soccer Field 

 

Archery 
Archery forms are due Monday, September 30. 
There is a cost to this activity, paid directly to 
SELCRA (Southeast Livingston County Recrea-
tion Authority), of $75, for 6 sessions lasting 
through November 21. All equipment is provid-
ed. Archery will begin on Monday, October 7, 
3:30-4:30pm. Family members are invited to join 
the class or to spectate. Note that this is a Begin-
ners class. The first class will cover safety on the 
‘range,’ which will be set up in our gym. 
 

Outdoor Club: For Girls! 
By popular demand, Mr. Jock is starting an 
Outdoor Club for girls.  Mrs. Nicole Spangler 
will be co-chaperoning the class which will be 
held on Thursdays, 3:30-4:30, beginning Sep 26.  
 
Blood Drive  
Our Savior Lutheran Church and School will be 
hosting an American Red Cross Blood Drive in 
our gym on Friday, Sept. 20, from 2:00-6:45 p.m.  
To schedule an appointment, log on to red-
crossblood.org and enter sponsor code: OurSav-
iorHartland or call 1-800-RED-CROSS.  Ap-
pointments honored; walk-ins are welcome.  
Help save lives!  

        

 

 



 

40th year:  Second Generation Students! 
Did you know that at least 14 of our students 
are second generation Our Savior stu-
dents?  They each have a parent who attended 
Child of Christ Lutheran School, the former 
name of our school when we were located on 
Fenton Road.  They are:  Gabriel and Isaiah Cal-
kins, children of Brandon Calkins; Andrew 
Combs, the son of Justin Combs; Luke and 
Katherine Engel, children of Brandon Engel; 
Caden and Delaney Giddings, children of 
Shaun Giddings; Alyssa and Cameron Leonard, 
children of Jamie Leonard; Calla, Albert, and 
Bennett Moldenhauer, children of Heather 
(Rose) Moldenhauer; and William and Layton 
Pushman, sons of Adam Pushman.  Also, Cas-
sandra Shirk, our fourth-grade homeroom 
teacher, was a student at Child of 
Christ.  Thanks be to God that these former stu-
dents have chosen to have their children nur-
tured in God’s Word during their elementary 
school years, just as they were.  
 

School Pictures 
Coming up on Oct 4 (Nov 5 for Preschool 3). 
Forms will be coming home next week. 

 
After-School Soccer 
Mr. Arnold is offering after-school soccer for 
students in Grades 4-8 on Tuesdays and Grades 
1-3 on Wednesdays,  from 3:35-4:30.  Soccer will 
take place on the soccer field behind the play-
ground (or in the gym in the case of inclement 
weather). Cleats and shin guards are helpful 
but NOT required. Comfortable clothing is ac-
ceptable and can be changed after school.  

 
School Store 
This year, the PTL will run the School Store 
from 7:30-7:55am in the school entryway on 
School Spirit Days beginning in October. Small, 
fun items will be offered at low prices for stu-
dent purchase. School store will begin on Fri-
day, October 18. If you have questions, please 
talk to Jen McClue or contact her at 
ptl@oursaviorhartland.org. 

 

 
 

WEDNESDAY EVENING BIBLE 
STUDY:  We will be studying 
the  Book of Hebrews taught by Pastor 
Zwonitzer. Please join us  on Wednesday Eve-
nings, following the Divine Service from  7:00 to 8:00 
p.m. in the school library. 
 
THURSDAY LIFELIGHT WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY –
 LifeLight Women’s Bible Study is studying the New 
Testament book of Matthew Part 1.  We meet at the 
church (in the school building) beginning at 1:30 p.m. 
and conclude at approximately 2:30 p.m. We spend 
our time together in small group with prayer and dis-
cussion of the previous week’s lesson, which is com-
pleted at home. Materials will be available in the lob-
by of the church prior to our first meeting. The cost of 
the book is $10.00. Childcare will be furnished as 
needed. Please let us know if you will be bringing a 
little one as soon as possible. All women are welcome 
and encouraged to attend. If you have any questions 
or concerns feel free to text or call LifeLight’s director, 
Carol Caswell (248-296 1140). “Come to me, all who 
labor and are heavy laden, and I will give you rest” 
Matthew 11:28 
  
OUR SAVIOR LUTHERANS FOR LIFE 
LIFE QUOTE FOR SEPTEMBER 22ND - “Let us stand 
firm for the rights of all people, especially for the 
most vulnerable, defenseless of them all, the unborn 
children … The Church has confessed from the begin-
ning that each life is created by God, that human life 
is the supreme gift of the Creator. Human life is not 
given unconditionally, but is given under the condi-
tion that we will be responsible for preserving 
it.” Abbot Tryphon, Vashon Island, Washington – A 
L i f e  Q u o t e  f r o m  L u t h e r a n s  F o r 
Life • www.lutheransforlife.org 
 
BABY BOTTLE & DIAPER DRIVE 1-WEEK TO 
GO! A HUGE THANK-YOU to everyone who has 
picked up/ turned in baby bottles this month and do-
nated diapers!  Please turn in all baby bottles with 
whatever coins you have collected this past month 
next Sunday, September 29th.  Also, last chance to 
bring in size 4, 5, and 6 diapers ONLY.  All donations 
go directly to the Pregnancy Help Clinic of Brighton. 
  
QUARTERLY CONGREGATION MEETING: SUN-
DAY, SEP 22, IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING THE 
DIVINE SERVICE IN THE ECC ENTRANCE.  
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